Mercer County Clerk Sollami Covello Urges Residents to Check Registration and Polling Locations Prior to June 6th
With the New Jersey Democratic and Republican Primaries on June 6th nearly upon us, it is essential for all voters throughout the state, but especially in Mercer County, to verify that they are still registered to vote within the county and where their polling location is. Checking registration and polling location well ahead of the election can prevent complications and interference that can prevent an interested voter from exercising their right to cast their ballot. 
The Mercer County Clerk, Paula Sollami Covello, urged residents of Mercer County to check their registration and polling place ahead of the Primary on June 6th by saying, “Changes in polling locations have occurred due to compliance and accessibility issues and other counties and states have had issues with voter roll purges. This makes it important for everyone to double check their voting information and ensure no issues or changes have occurred since last year. My goal as Clerk is to work with the Superintendent of Elections and Board of Elections to provide a smooth and efficient election experience for everyone.”
Residents who are looking to check their voter registration and polling location should first refer to the sample ballot that should have already been received in the mail by all registered voters in Mercer County. Receiving this ballot is the first indication that someone is registered and located on the ballot will be the voters polling location for the upcoming election and any relevant voting district information. If, for whatever reason, a resident has either not received their sample ballot in the mail or it has been discarded, individuals can refer to the state voting information website (https://voter.njsvrs.com) where there are easily accessible links on the front page to direct people to find their voter registration verification and polling location. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Since this is a Primary election, voters can only vote in their declared party’s election. An individual’s party affiliation can be checked on the state website and on the sample ballot that registered voters received in the mail. If a registered voter does not have a party affiliation, they may verbally declare their permanent party affiliation at the polls to a poll worker. If a voter has previously declared a party affiliation and wanted to switch their affiliation, they must have file a Political Party Affiliation Declaration Form 55 days before the Primary Election on June 6th.
If a voter finds themselves at the polls and find that they are unable to vote, they have a few options. If the voter is present at the poll and feels that they are both registered and at the correct polling place, a prospective voter should then request a provisional ballot which would be counted after the voter’s information has been verified post-election. Additionally, any voter experiencing issues at the polls is encouraged to call the Superintendent of Election’s office at 609-989-6750 or the County Clerk’s office at 609-989-6494 to report any elections issues. If voters have any questions or concerns about polling places, contact the Board of Elections at 609-989-6773 or 609-989-6771. 

